
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

The City of Wood River is requesting proposals from qualified contractors for landscape 

installation services at the Wood River Recreation Center, located at 655 North Wood River 

Avenue, Wood River, IL 62095. This project includes the design and installation of landscaping 

beds, decorative rock, shrubs, trees, mulch, and installation of a City-supplied 30-foot flagpole 

near the main entrance. The total budget for this project is $25,000, inclusive of all labor, 

materials, and equipment. 

Only qualified landscaping and hardscaping contractors with experience in public or commercial 

projects may respond. The City will evaluate qualifications during the proposal review process. 

Contractors wishing to submit a proposal should contact Pat Minogue, Director of Parks and 

Recreation, via email at pminogue@wrparks.org or by phone at 618-251-3130 to review the 

scope of work and obtain specifications. 

Proposals must be submitted no later than 10:00a.m. on Tuesday, May 20, 2025, to the City 

Clerk’s Office located at 111 N. Wood River Avenue, Wood River, IL 62095, and clearly marked 

“Recreation Center Landscaping”. 

A decision is expected within two weeks of the submission deadline. Work is expected to begin 

within 2 months of closing date and be completed within 60 days. The City reserves the right to 

terminate services with 30 days' written notice. Conflicts of interest must be disclosed in the 

proposal. 

The Wood River City Council reserves the right to waive any informalities or technicalities and 

further reserves the right to reject any and all proposals. Any and all firms and/or persons entering 

into a contract agreement with the City of Wood River shall be subject to and required to comply 

with all applicable local, State, and Federal regulations, including but not limited to non-

discriminatory equal employment opportunity and affirmative action provisions on public 

contracts. All contract agreements must comply with the Illinois Prevailing Wage Act (820 ILCS 

130/0.01 et seq.) and the Employment of Illinois Workers on Public Works Act (30 ILCS 

570/0.01). Project Labor Agreement (PLA) is required and must be signed by the contractor prior 

to the start of work. 


